SHA, SLW and SFH visit Kwai Tsing
District

The Secretary for Home Affairs, Mr Lau Kong-wah, the Secretary for
Labour and Welfare, Dr Law Chi-kwong, and the Secretary for Food and Health,
Professor Sophia Chan, visited Kwai Tsing District today (November 13) to
meet with members of Kwai Tsing District Council (K&TDC) and tour the Open
University of Hong Kong Li Ka Shing Institute of Professional and Continuing
Education (OUHK LiPACE) to learn about its health care programmes. The three
Directors of Bureaux also separately visited a pop-up health checkup station
and a secondary school.

Mr Lau first visited Queen's College 0ld Boys' Association Secondary
School and was briefed by the Principal cum Chairman of Kwai Tsing District
Sports Association, Mr Hui Yung-chung, on how district sports association
promoted rope skipping in the district and schools, and watched a rope
skipping demonstration by students. He then observed students training with
rowing machines and a rugby lesson, and chatted with coaches and students.

Accompanied by the Chairman of K&TDC, Mr Law King-shing, and the
District Officer (Kwai Tsing), Mr Kenneth Cheng, Dr Law and Professor Chan
first went to a pop-up health checkup station of the "Project e+: Dementia
Community Support Service" ("Project e+") in Cheung Fat Estate to learn about
its general operations including health checks, preliminary cognitive
assessments and referral of residents for detailed cognitive assessments as
necessary. The two Directors of Bureaux also exchanged views with
representatives of Hong Kong Alzheimer's Disease Association on "Project e+"
and dementia support services.

"Project e+" was launched by the Kwai Tsing District Office in
collaboration with Hong Kong Alzheimer's Disease Association under the
District-led Actions Scheme. The project aims to raise community awareness of
dementia, enhance early detection of people with dementia, and provide
concrete support to people with dementia and their families.

The three Directors of Bureaux then proceeded to OUHK LiPACE together to
learn about its health care training programmes. They toured the facilities
for teaching and practical training, including a mock-up ward room, and met
with students. The institute's health care programmes aim to equip students
with the knowledge, skills and professionalism required for practice in the
healthcare sector, so as to assist students to join the relevant industry or
pursue further studies.

Before concluding the visit, the three Directors of Bureaux exchanged
views with K&TDC members on district issues.
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